Physicians Unaware of Shifts in Opioid Regulations

In recent years there has

reached between pain

been increasing agreement

medicine specialists, law

enforcement, and regulators.

BY MARY ELLEN SCHNEIDER

New York Bureau

NEW ORLEANS — Get educated about state and federal regulations and policies on the prescription of controlled substances, advised David Joranson, director of the Pain and Policy Studies Group at the University of Wisconsin Paul P. Carbone Comprehensive Cancer Center in Madison.

Mr. Joranson, who spoke at the annual meeting of the American Academy of Pain Medicine, said that understanding current regulations is critical to avoiding unnecessary fears over the risk of sanctions from prescribing pain medication.

In recent years there has been increasing agreement reached between pain medicine specialists, law enforcement, and regulators, he said. For example, from 2003 to 2006, 19 states either repealed or added language to their state's controlled substances prescribing policies to take a more balanced approach—recognizing opioids are necessary but also pose risks and need to be controlled. "The state policies are becoming more balanced," he said.

Importantly, 39 states have adopted a policy aimed at directly addressing physicians' concerns about regulatory scrutiny, he added.

Nearly 10 years ago, the Federation of

State Medical Boards made it clear that physicians should recognize that tolerance and physical dependence are the normal consequences of the sustained use of opioid analgesics and are not synonymous with addiction. As a result, many state medical board guidelines now reflect that statement, Mr. Joranson said.

Last year, at the federal level the Drug Enforcement Administration issued a statement that nearly every prescription issued

in the United States is for a legitimate medical purpose and that the amount of dosage units per prescription will never be a basis for investigation for overwhelming majority of physi-

cians. "Here again it looks like we're pretty much on the same page," he said.

Research findings indicated, however, that physicians may not be paying attention to this policy shift. In a study published in the Journal of Family Practice in 2001, investigators from the University of California, San Francisco/Stanford Collaborative Research Network surveyed 230 primary care physicians on pain treatment, the use of opioids, and their familiarity with state prescribing and documentation guidelines.

Specifically, the investigation focused on whether physicians were aware of guidelines on prescribing opioids for chronic nonmalignant pain that were issued by the Medical Board of California in 1994. The guidelines were aimed in part at reducing physicians' fear of regulatory scrutiny. The guidelines were mailed to all licensed physicians in the state three times between 1994 and 1996.

Of the 161 physicians who completed

the survey, only 39% remembered reading the guidelines 1 year after the third mailing. And 40% of respondents said that fear of legal investigation influenced

their opioid prescribing habits. "It can be an uphill battle to get physicians to pay attention to policy," Mr. Joranson said.

Despite the growing areas of agreement on proper pain prescriptions, there are still some areas surrounding prescribing of controlled substances that need to be worked out, he said. For example, prescribing opioids to pain patients who may have a substance abuse problem is an area where law enforcement and physicians have the potential to clash. More dialogue is needed between the pain medicine community and DEA on this issue, he said.

In addition, some groups mistakenly believe that physicians and patients are the main source of drug diversion, he said.

Although it's likely that the majority of regulatory and law enforcement actions against physicians for prescribing of controlled substances are appropriate, there have been exceptions, he said. Some physicians have been charged and later acquitted in court; others have been convicted only to have their cases overturned later. These cases need to be investigated to figure out what went wrong, he added.

Fact Sheet Explains Drug Assistance

he National Council on Patient In-The National Council Confers a formation and Education offers a fact sheet to advise consumers who lack health insurance or prescription drug coverage about prescription assistance programs and prescription savings/discount programs that can help them to obtain the medications they need. It includes links to other resources.

For more information, read the fact sheet by going to www.talkaboutrx. org/documents/paps.pdf.

CLASSIFIEDS

Also Available at www.internalmedicinenews.com

PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Saratoga - Glens Falls, NY.

BC/BE Internist to join a well-established, hospital-employed Internal Medicine/ Nephrology practice serving Glens Falls Hospital, a 410-bed comprehensive community hospital to provide inpatient and outpatient care. Easy access to Lake George and the Adirondacks. Outdoor and cultural opportunities year-round. Just 3 hours to NYC, Boston, and Montreal. Contact: Jennifer Metivier, 518-926-1946 or jmetivier@glensfallshosp.org Not a J-1

2 Opportunities in Sunny Arizona

1) Hospital-based or Private Practice FP. 2) Join outpatient Primary Care clinic associated with Univ. of Nev.

Outstanding financial package, salary, benefits, vacation... Mesas, Rivers, Lakes! 4 beautiful Golf Courses. Resort area. Boating, skiing, fishing. Live on the golf course, gated community or on one of the mesas! Will consider sponsoring visa. Brian White at 1-888-339-7444 or fax cv to 1-940-234-5315 or email cv to brian@crossroadshealth.net

Have questions on classifieds? Call John Baltazar (212) 633-3829, for more information.

ATTORNEYS





Greenville Hospital System University Medical Center

The Greenville Hospital System in Greenville, South Carolina, seeks Internal Medicine physicians to join a well established Hospitalist Group. These physicians provide services in acute care and long term care facilities and are part of the medical education program. Qualified candidates are BC/BE graduates of an approved residency/fellowship program.

Greenville Hospital System, a tertiary care medical center serving upstate South Carolina and surrounding regions, is academically affiliated with the University of South Carolina School of Medicine and the Medical University of South Carolina.

Greenville, S.C., nestled within the foothills of the Blue Ridge Mountains, is located on the I-85 corridor between Atlanta and Charlotte. It is one of the fastest growing areas in the country, and is situated near beautiful mountains, beaches and lakes. A mild climate promotes year round outdoor activities. Greenville enjoys a diverse thriving economy and excellent quality of life, with wonderful cultural and educational opportunities.

> BC/BE candidates send your CV to Liz Grav Greenville Hospital System University Medical Center 701 Grove Road, E.S.C. Greenville, S.C. 29605 Email: egray@ghs.org Phone: 864-455-6185, 800-772-6987 Fax: 864-455-4246